

MAY 2018

PAVEL PETIHACHNY

The most important works in May were the Apologetic Conferences: one with regional pastors and another with the youth from Chernovtsy region. The conferences were very useful for everybody. We felt God's hand touching the people's hearts at the conference. Many pastors asked me to give them the wonderful lessons taught by Dr. Terry Monterson at the conference in order to share them in their local churches.

Besides the conferences at church with Pastors and the youth, Dr. Terry Monterson spoke to the students at the National University in Chernovtsy, had a live radio talk, and appeared live on a Christian TV program.

The ladies enjoyed two fruitful meetings, one in Nesvoia and another in Chernovtsy, where sister Gabriela Stef shared precious Bible thoughts with our ladies. They prayed for all missionary work worldwide and for peace in Ukraine. We were honored to have sister Margie Mortenson at the ladies' meetings where everybody had great fellowship around the Word of God. May God bless each lady! We praise the Lord for this wonderful work and thank you for your prayer support in this ministry.

We pray for God's guidance in the ministry that we are going to have this summer in the PIEI youth camp. We believe and know that God will work in a wonderful way that more teenagers would accept the Lord in their hearts. We are working on the leadership team, getting together, praying, and working on the schedule of the camp. We ask the Lord to help us in this ministry.

Best wishes, Pavel and Larisa Petihachny

GORTOPAN MIHAI

I praise the Lord, for he has taken great care of us and of His work this month. In May we celebrated the Ascension of Jesus and the Pentecost. The whole church, children, youth, and the choir took an active part with special programs at the church services. We had some unsaved listeners from the community for whom I pray to repent. We thank brother Cornel and sister Gabi Stef who organized the meeting with Terry Mortenson. Several brothers from our church attended their conference and liked it a lot. We learnt a lot of useful and interesting facts about creation. We wish you God's blessings upon you for the effort you made in this ministry.

Eight young people from our church attended special courses in which they learnt how to work with children in VBS. They start VBS in June and I am glad that they agreed to get involved in this ministry teaching children about the Lord.



We had a funeral where lots of unsaved people heard the Gospel.

Thank you for supporting me in the evangelism. I wish to continue working with you for the Glory of God.

Best wishes, Gortopan Mihai

PREUTESA VASILE

In May we started our evangelism with a funeral ceremony of a sister in Christ from Fagadau who repented in 1997 and who had a good testimony among her neighbors, relatives and villagers. Around 45 unsaved people attended the funeral. They had the opportunity to hear the Gospel twice, at the viewing and

at the ceremony the following day. I invited them to church. I have spoken to the sister's children before her death about Jesus' love and repentance. We pray for them and for other people who heard the Gospel.

I was blessed to attend Dr. Terry Mortenson's apologetic conference on May 11 and 12. I had great fellowship with the Stef family, Cornel and Gabriela as well Dr. Terry Mortenson's wonderful wife, Margie. A lot of pastors and deacons and other workers in the church could build themselves spiritually at the conference. I thank brother Pavel and his wife, Larissa for the organization of that event. They worked hard and did a good job. May the Lord bless them and reward them with eternal life! I thank all the PIEI workers, especially the Stef family and Peggy and Bob Goldston for spiritual and financial support. May the Lorg give everyone His grace and peace!

Best regards, Vasil Preutesa

PASKARI ALEXA

I started my ministry by visiting the old and sick members of our church, sharing with them Communion. I spoke to 10 people about the Lord and His way of salvation.

The youth, deacons and other brothers from our church had the opportunity to attend the Apologetic Conference by Dr. Terry Mortenson. All our church had the opportunity to hear the wonderful course about creation taught by Dr. Terry Mortenson. I thank brother Cornel and sister Gabi for their effort in evangelism for Ukraine. May the Lord bless everybody!

We are planning a baptism for this summer that is why I am teaching discipleship lessons to the candidates. We pray for them to be good followers of God.

My family is sending you greetings. We love you and pray for you.

Love, Alexa Paskari

POSTUSAK GRIGORY

On the beginning of May the popular musical group "Nabat" was attended our church, they are from Moldova Beltsi City. More than 30 years this group travel throw all world with one goal is to proclaim the name of Jesus Christ.





But the major event of May was the conference with T. Mortenson. Terry showed us from high scientific view that human and environment is created by God. This subject is very actual in this days for everyone, specially for young people, because they study a Darvin's theory at school. By the way, there is one petition on the web site of president in which they ask to provide to school curriculum an alternative theory Creationism. This month I had also a meeting with pastors of large churches from all Ukraine. This conference occurred in the town Irpin with the leadership of Union ECHB.

On one of congregations they visited our church, the representatives of Ukrainian Biblical Association, which are engaged in translation, printing and spreading Bibles in the Ukraine. They had an exhibition of Bibles where everyone could buy whatever you want.

We had a peace march in the center of our City, we wanted to protect our family and Christian values in Ukraine.



We made for our church a family holiday at the Aqua Plus base. Around 50 children and 100 parents could have a rest and talk with the fresh air on the nature.

We also had two coffeehouse meetings one for youth and one for children. Many unchristian young people could see how praise the Lord and have a rest boys and girls from the Church. Now we pray and prepare to summer camps.



POPOV VALERY

By God's grace we could serve the Lord in the local church and we are conscious that without Him we can do nothing. That's why we trust Him.

We were extremely glad to feel God's blessings through brother Terry Mortenson who presented us a wonderful study about Creation.

Thank you for caring that this study would be presented to us and other people from Ukraine.

With our youth we visited the church in Tarasauts where we had great fellowship with brothers and sisters of that church. With my family we had the opportunity to attend the march supporting traditional families in Kiev. We proclaimed our peaceful protest against LGBT who want their rights to be legalized in our country.

We are working on the schedule of the VBS that we are going to have this summer. We prepare materials for around 100 children. We also are preparing to host a youth conference that will be this month.

Our family is well. Please pray for our plans to be fulfilled to the glory of God. Thank you for spiritual and financial support.

Be blessed by the Lord!

Best wishes, Popov Valery

KIORESKO GRIGORY

I greet you with the great holiday we celebrate these days - the Pentecost! With God's help we spent another peaceful month in which we felt God's almighty hand leading us day by day. In May I preached 14 sermons at the church I lead and 4 sermons at funerals. I also made 8 pastoral visits and two visits at the hospital where around 12 sick people could hear the Gospel.

An unsaved woman from the community died and we offered to dig the tomb and run the funeral ceremony. In this way a lot of people had the opportunity to hear the Gospel. We scheduled a baptism for July 1st in which five people will receive baptism. I am extremely glad that my youngest daughter asked me what prevented her from being baptized. I am teaching discipleship to the candidates for baptism. Please support us in prayer for this ministry.

Please unite with us in prayer for the VBS that will be this summer in our village. We have already started to do some preparations for it.

Besides, pray for me and my family to be always at God's disposal. I always thank God for you and your sacrifice without which I could do nothing. May the Lord reward you!

Love, Kioresko Grigory



U.S. Contact:

PIEI Office C/O Cornel Stef 5518 W. Diversey Ave. Chicago, IL 60639 Office Phone # 773-202-8500 Cell Phone # 312-972-4262 E-mails: cstef@piei.org cornelstef@gmail.com

Your gifts are tax deductible if made payable to: Partners In Evangelism International (PIEI). Contributions are solicited with the understanding that PIEI has complete discretion and control over the use of all donated funds per IRS requirements. Mark your preferred donation on a SEPARATE SHEET as Fund # 24300- Ukraine National Ministries. You can also donate securely online:

WWW.PIEI.ORG/DONATE/

"For we are laborers together with God..."

1 Corinthians 3:9